Orozco, Norma

From: Dave Elliott <delliott@santaanachamber.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 04, 2021 11:13 AM

To: eComment

Subject: Council Agenda ltem #27

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

From Dave Elliott

As President/CEO of the Santa Ana Chamber of Commerce | would like to support and encourage in person council
meetings as soon as regulations will allow. | know we are looking at a June 15" overall opening for business and would
hope soon after we can resume in person meetings socially distanced and any other needed protocols.

Thank you

David L Elliott

President/CEO

Santa Ana Chamber of Commerce



Orozco, Norma

From: jpramirez714 <jpramirez714@sbcglobal.net>
Sent: Tuesday, May 04, 2021 2:52 PM

To: eComment; Bacerra, Phil

Subject: Item 27 In-Person Council meetings

Hello,

I'm a resident of ward 4 and have lived in Santa Ana for 41 years. I strongly believe and support resuming in-
person meetings for the city council and allowing the public to attend. I believe now that covid cases are down
and everything is opening back up, that there is no reason the city council meetings need to be virtual anymore.
Safety protocols can be implemented to make sure attendees are staying safe. Lets get back to normalcy. Thank
You!

John Ramirez

Sent from my Galaxy



